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TASP has been actively and 

aggressively pursuing legisla-

tive and regulatory representa-

tion in support of School Psy-

chology Practice and School 

Psychologists in Texas. Among 

other things, this is especially 

evident in our efforts related to 

the current Sunset efforts re-

lated to the Texas State Board 

of Examiners of Psychologists. 

Please be sure to let your elect-

ed representatives know that 

you want your profession rep-

resented on the Executive 

Council of the proposed consol-

idated agency. As the bill cur-

rently stands, an LSSP could 

not be appointed to the execu-

tive council unless they concur-

rently hold another psychology 

license. Even though neither of 

the other licensee groups (LP, 

LPA) must be dually licensed. 

TASP asserts this inequity can 

be addressed with a relatively 

minor change to the current 

bill language: 

507.051 (3): one psychologist, 

licensed specialist in school 

psychology, or psychological 

associate member and one pub-

lic member of the psychology 

board, each appointed by that 

board… 
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This simple change would allow 

an LSSP to be appointed to the 

council without requiring a dual 

license, which again, is not re-

quired by either of the other li-

censee groups for appointment.  

Please make your voice heard! 

On another front, since TASP de-

termined the need for mecha-

nisms of support in the event of a 

crisis event, we have been re-

searching the nature of the ser-

vice(s) we should plan or desire to 

provide. This means consulting 

with colleagues from other states 

who have already established 

Crisis Response mechanisms, 

NASP, and legal counsel to deter-

mine how to proceed. 

Pending additional input from 

members and committee mem-

bers, our present plan is to initi-

ate our activity in three separate 

but continuous steps. The first 

step will be to communicate our 

availability and establish cooper-

ation agreements with districts 

and other PK-12 educational en-

tities, and to concurrently devel-

op and/or collect applicable re-

sources. In addition, and on re-

quest, Crisis Response Commit-

tee members can serve as con-

sultants regarding prevention 

and preparation (including but 

not limited to 
Continued on p. 2 
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PREPaRE training), as well as coordinators of other possible or applicable services. The second 

step will be providing “on the ground,” onsite consulting and coordination (indirect) services, in 

accordance with prior arrangements, followed by the provision of direct services onsite under 

the auspices of TASP.  

Our committee will begin its work by developing a plan of committee operation, activity action 

plan (including scope and deliverables), timelines and anything else we decide will guide our 

activities. To initiate efforts, I will convene a virtual meeting of those interested specifically to 

decide on committee organization and to decide on a meeting schedule for the rest of the year. 

Over the course of subsequent meetings and work, the committee will determine standards, 

qualifications, relevant resources, procedures and processes, and anything else that might be 

necessary. While we believe in the applicability of PREPaRE as individual preparation for ser-

vice, on consideration, we (the committee) may determine that other forms of training would be 

necessary, appropriate, and relevant. 

I have appointed the following volunteer/applicants to serve on the TASP Crisis Response Com-

mittee (CRC) for 2019-2021: 

Coady Lapierre   Jennifer Rodriguez   Morgan Sowell 

DeAnna Gaytan   Kristin Streich   Nancy Razo 

Erik Espinosa   Krystal Simmons   Olivia Perez 

Felicia Castro-Villarreal   Lisa Daniel    Tammy Gendke 

Art Hernandez 

TASP President, 2019 
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Treasurer’s Report 
The first quarter of 2019 has concluded and TASP remains on budget for the year! TASP has a 

variety of initiatives underway and remains able to allocate resources to all of the year’s priori-

ties. 

Summer Institute registration is underway and early registration ends soon, so check your cal-

endars and join us this summer as we focus on the NASP PREPaRE curriculum. After last 

year’s successful Mental Health Matters campaign, we are gearing up for a new design to con-

tinue the fundraising and advocacy. It has been a busy quarter at the Capitol, and TASP contin-

ues to grow its influence and advocacy with our state legislators. With your support, TASP is 

designing and funding a School Crisis Committee as part of our continued efforts to increase 

visibility to the essential resources that School Psychologists can provide!  

TASP looks forward to a successful Q2 with your support! 

Curt Johnson  
Treasurer 
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Government & Professional Relations Update 
TASP is currently tracking several important bills and things are beginning to move very quick-

ly! We are closely following the bills presented below: 
 

HB 1501 (Sunset Bill): If passed, would con-

solidate licensing boards of psychologists, coun-

selors, marriage and family therapists, and so-

cial workers into Texas Behavioral Health Ex-

ecutive Council (TBHEC). This new entity 

would be responsible for issuing licenses for 

each of these professions. While rules for each 

professional group would continue to be pro-

posed by the individual sub board, the TBHEC 

would have final rule making authority. TASP 

has been actively advocating for representation 

of LSSPs on both the executive council and the 

psychology board through discussions with law-

makers and stakeholder groups. While this continues to be a challenging endeavor, we will con-

tinue to fight for equitable representation. 
 

HB 4454: This bill would require TEA to develop, and school districts to implement, social-

emotional TEKS. TASP provided testimony in favor of HB 4454 at the Public Education com-

mittee hearing. It has been passed by the House and now must pass through the Senate. 
 

HCR 59: Resolution to make second week in November official School Psychology Appreciation 

Week for the next 10 years. This has been passed by the House and now must pass through the 

Senate. 
 

SB 11: Nicknamed the “School Safety bill”, SB 11 addresses many school safety topics, includ-

ing increased access to mental health services (through partnerships with local mental health 

agencies), requirements for multihazard emergency operations plans, teacher/staff trainings, 

and loan forgiveness for school counselors and LSSPs. Through our advocacy efforts, we were 

able to get LSSPs added to this loan forgiveness language! This bill has been passed by the Sen-

ate and now must go through the House. 
 

HB 3220: This bill is another opportunity for LSSPs to be included in mental health provider 

loan forgiveness plans, but is specific to critical shortage areas. TASP has been advocating in 

favor of this bill; however, we have been pushing for an increase in the loan forgiveness cap to 

be commensurate with training/licensure requirements. This has been passed by the House and 

must go through the Senate. 
 

Thank you to everyone who has participated in our calls to action and in your own advocacy ef-

forts. As always, stay tuned to email and TASP social media pages for the latest updates! 
 
 

Cassandra Hulsey 
Government & Professional Relations 
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Graduate Scholarship Information 

Attention all TASP graduate student members! Anyone in need of a scholarship? TASP has offi-

cially opened the application window for this year. The following information provides details 

about how to apply. 

I.  Introduction 

The TASP Scholarship Program was established in 2011 to aid graduate students embark-

ing on a Specialist or Doctoral degree in School Psychology who may be facing financial bar-

riers. The intent of the Program is to support the completion of certification or degree in this 

area.  

•  The Program awards a maximum of four general $500 scholarships to chosen graduate 

students.  

•  The Program also provides conference registration fee refunds to scholarship recipients. 

Refunds are based on early registration rates.  

•  Recipients are recognized at the annual TASP conference in October.  

II. Eligibility 

To be considered for a scholarship, applicant must: 

• Be a full-time or part-time graduate student in a School Psychology program in Texas. 

• Be in good academic standing. Minimum GPA of 3.25 required.  

• Be a TASP member (http://txasp.org/membership). 

III. Selection Criteria  

Your application will be blindly reviewed and evaluated by the TASP Scholarship Committee, 

which is comprised of current board members, excluding trainers. The Scholarship Coordinator 

will not partake in evaluation procedures. The Committee will consider many factors in reach-

ing their decision including: adherence to instructions; completeness of application; academic 

standing; interests and growth as reflected on curriculum vitae; professional goals statement; 

recommendation letter; and essay expressing need/plan for scholarship. Required documenta-

tion is delineated on the application form.  

IV. Application Deadline  

To be considered for a scholarship, the completed application and all supporting documents 

must be received by the TASP Graduate Student Representative and Scholarship Coordinator, 

Kassi Gregory, no later than Friday, September 27, 2019.  
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V. Notification  

All applicants will be notified of their status prior to the TASP Annual Fall Convention. This 

year, scholarship recipients will be notified on or before Monday, October 21, 2019. Scholarship 

recipients will be formally recognized at the TASP Annual Fall Convention, therefore, the win-

ning applicants are required to attend in order to receive their award. For 2019, the convention 

will be held in Houston on October 23-25. 

VI. Completing and Submitting Your Application  

All materials must be submitted via e-mail to the Scholarship Coordinator. You may need to 

scan and save some documents in PDF format (i.e., recommendation letter, signed application) 

for electronic submission. Once you submit your materials, you will be unable to make changes, 

so please make sure that all information is correct and complete prior to submission. You may 

request that your application be retracted if you decide that you no longer want to partake in 

the selection process. Upon submitting your materials, you will receive a confirmation notice via 

e-mail denoting that your application materials have been received.  

VII. Applicant Alert 

It is the applicant’s responsibility to ensure that ALL application materials are received as in-

structed and by the deadline. Documents received outside of the deadline or in addition to what 

has been instructed will not be considered.  

VIII. Delivery of Scholarship  

Scholarships will be awarded in the form of a check within 30 days following the annual TASP 

Convention in the fall.   

IX. Reapplying  

Scholarship recipients are not eligible for reapplication and may only receive one scholarship.  

X. Questions?  

Contact Kassi Gregory (graduatestudentrep@txasp.org) if you have questions or need further 

information.  

XI. Disclaimer 

Any graduate student who is a current member of the TASP Board is ineligible for the Scholar-

ship Program.  
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Call for Mini Skills Presentation 

TASP would like to invite you to consider presenting a Mini Skills Presentation at this year’s 

upcoming annual convention in Houston, Texas at the Westin Galleria October 23-25, 2019. 

This year’s convention is the ideal place to showcase your latest research and practice!  

Submissions should be sent to Ashley Arnold, Professional Development Chair at profes-

sionaldev@txasp.org. Include the following in the body of the email:  

Presenter name(s) 

Title of the presentation  

Contact information (i.e., phone number, address, and email) for the lead presenter.  

Mini-skill proposals and/or panel presentation proposals are welcome. These sessions 

are designed to provide skills and information that will be immediately applicable for practi-

tioners (“tools to use on Monday morning”). Mini-skill proposals should be submitted using the 

criteria below. No submissions will be considered after 5 P.M. on May 30, 2019.  

Each proposal will be for a 90 minute presentation. The proposal should be attached to your 

email that includes your contact information. The content of the actual proposal should consist 

of the following components: 

1. COVER PAGE: 

     a. Title of the proposed work 

     b. Names, titles, and affiliations of editor(s)/author(s) 

     c. Date of submission 

 

2. ABSTRACT 

The abstract should be on a separate page and be no more than 100 words in length. It should 

summarize the focus of the presentation, including the learning objectives of the presentation. 

 

3. SUMMARY OF THE PROJECT  

The summary should be no more than 800 words in length. This section should include a sum-

mary of the purpose, research-based content, and learning objectives of the presentation. It 

should also discuss how the proposed work will contribute to the field, emphasizing its rele-

vance to school psychology and NASP’s practice model. 

4. TARGETED AUDIENCE 

To match the presentation to participants’ specific needs, please indicate the skill level of your 

presentation: Beginning Skill – Level I; Intermediate Skill – Level II; and Advanced Skill – 

Level III. 
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Call for Paper and Poster Presentations 

A great way to spotlight your original research or innovative programs is to present a poster or 

paper at the TASP professional development conference. The scientist/practitioner model of 

school psychological services is the training philosophy for most school psychology programs in 

Texas. This model encourages professionals to engage in research and program planning to fur-

ther the understanding of best practices in the field. In order for your personal work to impact 

the professional practice of others, you must present that work to them. The TASP professional 

development conference is the ideal place to do this. Students and professionals are invited to 

submit proposals for poster and paper presentations. 

Student poster or presentation proposals are to be submitted to Ashley Arnold 

Students should submit proposals that highlight empirical research or theoretical analysis of 

previous studies. The presentation should represent original work. Students may submit indi-

vidually or as part of a research group. A panel of school practitioners, graduate students and 

university trainers will award a certificate for the most outstanding student poster presenta-

tion. 

Professional poster and paper presentations are to be submitted to Ashley Arnold 

Professional school psychologists are encouraged to submit proposals that describe empirical 

research and innovative programs. Professionals working in both university and school districts 

are encouraged to participate. 

No submissions will be considered after 5 PM on July 1, 2019.  

TASP Presentation Submission Guidelines 

A proposal should include the following and be submitted no later than 5pm on July 

1st. Please submit in APA format. 

 

Paper proposals should include the following information within the body of the e-mail: 

Presenter(s) names: 

Title of the paper: 

Contact information: 

Each proposal should be attached to your email. The content of the actual proposal should con-

sist of the following components: 

1. COVER PAGE should contain: 

a. Title of the proposed work 

b. Names, titles, and affiliations of editor(s)/author(s) 

c. Date of submission 

 

 

mailto:professionaldev@txasp.org
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2. ABSTRACT 

The abstract should be on a separate page and be no more than 150-200 words in length. 

It should summarize the focus of the paper, including its relevance to the field, and pro-

vide a synopsis of the proposed content. 

 

3. SUMMARY OF THE PROJECT 

The summary should be no more than 800 words in length. This section should include a 

summary of the content and how it will be organized. It should also discuss how the pro-

posed work will contribute to the field, emphasizing its relevance to school psychology. 

 

Panel presentation proposals are also welcomed, which should be submitted using the same cri-

teria as paper proposals. 

 

Poster proposals should include the following information within the body of the e-mail: 

Presenter(s) names: 

Title of the poster: 

Contact information: 

Each poster proposal should contain the following components: 

1. COVER PAGE should contain: 

a. Title of the proposed work 

b. Names, titles, and affiliations of editor(s)/author(s) 

c. Date of submission 

 

2. ABSTRACT 

The abstract should be on a separate page and be no more than 150-200 words in length. 

It should summarize the focus of the poster. 

 

3. SUMMARY OF THE PROJECT 

The summary should be no more than 800 words in length. This section should include a 

summary of the project. It should also include a discussion of how the proposed work will 

contribute to the field, emphasizing its relevance to school psychology. 

Texas A&M University – Central Texas School Psychology program is accepting applications for their Specialist Degree 

in School Psychology (SSP) program. Interested applicants should hold a Bachelors degree in Psychology or a closely 

related field and be dedicated to improving the lives of students and schools. The SSP program is 63 graduate hours and 

prepares students to become a Licensed Specialist in School Psychology in the state of Texas, or seek licensure as a 

School Psychologist in other states. The program includes extensive training in assessment, counseling, consultation 

and internship experiences that help apply classroom learning to real life problems. Send letters of inquiry to: Dr. Co-

ady Lapierre, LSSP, 1001 Leadership Place, Killeen, Texas 76549 or lapierre@tamuct.edu 
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Spotlight on an LSSP: Linda Garza 
By Brook Roberts 

Linda J. Garza began her career in education as a bilingual teacher in 

McAllen, Texas. She completed the school psychology graduate pro-

gram at the University of Texas - Pan American (now University of 

Texas Rio Grande Valley) and moved for her school psychology intern-

ship at Broward County Public School Systems in Ft. Lauderdale, 

Florida. During her internship year, and subsequent year as a school 

psychologist, Linda participated in the bilingual school psychology 

team from the Multicultural Department. The bilingual school psy-

chology team focused on addressing the needs of students from di-

verse backgrounds and providing cultural considerations for monolin-

gual school psychologists. The Multicultural Department also assists 

in producing parent resources and translating materials into various 

languages.  

After relocating to Laredo, Texas, Linda accepted a position as a Licensed Specialist in School 

Psychology (LSSP) for the United Independent School District. Linda joined a team of three oth-

er LSSPs to serve over 40,000 students. Linda’s unwavering belief that school psychologists can 

provide an array of psychological services that extend beyond an assessment role has led her to 

become an advocate for promoting comprehensive psychological services in the school district. 

In the area of suicide prevention and awareness, Linda has assisted in the development of a dis-

trict-wide suicide prevention manual. School administrators, counselors, and educators follow a 

standardized protocol to identify, assist, and intervene with students that have suicidal idea-

tions or may be at-risk. Additionally, Linda developed a brochure, in English and Spanish, to 

inform parents about suicide prevention resources and how to suicide-proof their home. Know-

ing that educating students about suicide awareness is a key component in preventative efforts, 

Linda advocated for the implementation of a district-wide suicide prevention program. For the 

2018-19 school year, the district implemented the SOS Signs of Suicide Prevention Program for 

all middle and high schools. The program has been a success and has contributed to a district-

wide environment that advocates for suicide awareness and prevention. 

Linda’s determination to provide quality professional development led her to pursue and enlist 

the assistance of nationally recognized consultants. Dr. Scott Poland, a psychologist who is in-

ternationally recognized as an expert on youth suicide, self-injury, school violence, school safety, 

threat assessment, and school crisis worked with the district for these endeavors through 

Linda’s advocacy. Dr. Poland has provided invaluable training to United ISD counselors and, 

most recently, school administrators, along with the Curriculum and Instruction leadership 

team. Additionally, Linda requested assistance from Dr. Andrea Ogonosky to provide training 

to the district counselors in the areas of counseling services and bullying prevention. In the area 

of school safety, Linda has advocated for a district-wide protocol on threat assessments. She has 

developed a threat assessment manual based on the needs of the district. Her efforts on a dis-

trict-wide threat assessment protocol are ongoing. After the district adopted the I Love U Guys 

Foundation, Linda advocated for a district crisis plan that focused on preparing for crisis and 
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recovery. Following Linda’s recommendation, 35 counselors received the PREPaRE Curriculum 

training on the roles of school-based mental health professionals. It is Linda’s vision that all dis-

trict counselors receive the PREPaRE Curriculum training as an integral component of crisis 

prevention. Linda is currently working on developing a district-wide crisis protocol for counse-

lors and LSSPs that incorporates the PREPaRE Curriculum. At present, Linda is working to-

wards her doctoral degree in school psychology at Texas Tech University.  

Children’s Assistance for Living Committee  
 

Bo’s Place exists to offer support and community to those who have experienced the death of a 

loved one. A non-profit, free-of-charge bereavement center, Bo’s Place offers multiple grief sup-

port services for children and families, and provides education and resources for those who as-

sist them as they grieve. 

Bo’s Place operates on the belief that it is helpful 

and healing for grieving children to share their 

stories, memories, experiences, thoughts, and 

feelings with those who can help them under-

stand their journey. Bo’s Place offers the only 

free, on-going grief support program in the great-

er Houston area for children and their families. 

 

David Kahn 
CALC Member 
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Are You Thinking of Leaving  

Your Current District? 
It is that time of year! TASP would like to remind LSSPs about a TSBEP rule that directly 

affects when LSSPs need to provide notification of resignation from their current district.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Generally speaking, this means that you need to inform your current district around July 1st of 

your intentions to resign. Check to see when the 1st instructional day of the 2019-20 school year 

is for your district. This is not to mean you absolutely cannot resign after July 1st; however, 

your district would have to give you permission or the district would need to determine that 

your resignation is “for cause.” 

465.21. Termination of Services. 

(g) Termination of employment with public schools. 

(1) A Licensed Specialist in School Psychology (LSSP) who is under contract as an employee of a public school 

to provide school psychological services must deliver to such public school a written resignation before termi-

nating services or employment without cause. The resignation must be filed with the public school's 

board of trustees or designee not later than the 45th day before the first day of instruction of the 

following school year. A written resignation mailed by prepaid certified or registered mail to the president 

of the public school's board of trustees or designee at the post office address of the public school is considered 

delivered at the time of mailing. 

(2) A LSSP who is under contract as an employee of a public school may resign at any time if given written 

consent by the public school's board of trustees or designee or if such resignation is for cause. 

 

University of Texas at San Antonio 

 

School Psychology Program 

The Department of Educational Psychology at UTSA is pleased to offer the Master of Arts program in School Psychology. The program in-

cludes coursework and field-based experiences consistent with guidelines provided by the Texas State Board of Examiners of Psychologists and 

the National Association of School Psychologists. Most courses are offered in the evening at the UTSA Downtown Campus, and full-time and 

part-time tracks are available. Application deadlines are as follows: July 1st for the Fall, November 1st for the Spring, and April 1st for the 

Summer. Students are currently completing their practicum experiences with the following sites: Alamo Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen 

Cooperative, Bexar County Academy, Boerne ISD, George Gervin Academy, San Antonio ISD, San Antonio Special Programs Cooperative, 

Somerset ISD, and South San ISD. Students are currently completing their internship experiences with the following sites: AIM Consulting, 

Alamo Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen Cooperative, Autism Treatment Center, Belton ISD, Boerne ISD, East Central ISD, George Gervin 

Academy, Granbury ISD, Heartland Special Education Cooperative, Katy ISD, and San Antonio ISD. 

For more information, please contact Dr. Jeremy Sullivan (jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu) 
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Spotlight on a District:  

Fort Bend ISD 
By Melissa Templeton 

Currently, Fort Bend Independent School District 

(FBISD) services approximately 76,000 students in 

Fort Bend County. FBISD is considered one of the 

most diverse districts in the nation, which requires 

working and learning cohesively alongside families 

who speak more than 90 languages and dialects. 

FBISD currently has 80 campuses: 11 high schools, 

15 middle schools, 50 elementary campuses and 

three unique secondary campuses to address the academic and vocational interests of students. 

 

 In order to support the FBISD mission and vision, the Special Education Department strives to 

provide students, parents, teachers and administrators with programs and services that will 

promote student success and achievement throughout each student’s educational career. This 

includes providing initial special education evaluations in a timely manner and culturally sen-

sitive evaluations to the diverse population of FBISD.  

 

As a department, we believe that clear and consistent communication between school and home 

is essential to a successful experience for students. The Special Education Department believes 

that on-going professional development is essential to provide staff with necessary skills to 

meet the unique learning needs of each individual student. In doing so, the department collabo-

rates with eight different LSSP programs across the state.  

 

Through these collaborations and partnerships the district is able to provide trainings from 

highly qualified colleagues, which allows for professional development throughout the academic 

year. The Special Education Department allows for continued education hours that cover topics 

such as completing culturally sensitive evaluations, comprehensive autism evaluations, ethics, 

diversity, threat assessments, dyslexia, Functional Behavioral Assessments, and Behavioral 

Intervention Plans. Additionally, at the campus level, LSSPs provide professional development 

trainings to teachers and paraprofessionals in order to 

best support the growth of colleagues within the dis-

trict.  

 

In addition, the Special Education Department current-

ly works to develop comprehensive evaluations to ad-

dress concerns with Child Find. To address concerns, 

each school works collaboratively as a team to address 

parent and teacher concerns with the referral process 

and to develop an understanding of special education 

services. This allows for collaboration at the campus 

level to best support the needs of individual students. 
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Area II Update 

Greetings Area II! Summer is here! Please enjoy time with your friends, family, and loved ones. 

With that said, TASP is interested in spotlighting awesome 

school psychologists in our area. If you know of any school psy-

chologists doing exceptional things for our students, let us know. 

We would love to give kudos to these individuals in 

our next newsletter and on Facebook. Also, Area II is in need of a 

representative for the next two years. If you are interested, please 

send me an email. I would love to see representation from Mid-

land/Odessa. As always, if you have any suggestions, comments, or 

questions, we want to hear from you! Please contact me at ctru-

ji01@sisd.net.   

Cammaron Trujillo 

Graduate Student Corner 

Greeting TASP Graduate Students, 

Spring is in full swing and I know each of you 

are facing new challenges and successes. TASP 

is here to support you and help you grow. How 

many of you feel prepared to respond to a crisis 

in your future district? If you want evidence-

based resources and training for prevention and 

response to school crisis, join us for PREPaRE 

at this year’s Summer Institute June 12-14 in 

Houston. Student rates are available for Work-

shop 1!  

Fall Convention planning is going strong and I 

cannot wait to see all of you October 23-25. As 

graduate students, we will have the special op-

portunity to sit down with NASP President Lisa 

Kelly-Vance prior to the keynote address, at her 

request, for a meet and greet session. Bring 

your questions! Anyone need $$ for school? Con-

sider applying for the TASP Scholarship. De-

tails provided in this newsletter and on the 

TASP website. As I prepare the Graduate Stu-

dent Workshop for Convention, I would love to 

hear from you. Good luck on finals and on land-

ing quality internships! 

Kassi Gregory 
Graduate Student Representative 
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Area III Update 

Greetings, Area III members! This year’s Summer Institute will be 

June 12-14 at the University of Houston-Clear Lake. Registration 

is currently open. The focus of the Summer Institute will be the 

PREPaRE School Safety and Crisis Preparedness Curriculum. For 

those of you who have not attended Workshop 1 or Workshop 2 of 

the PREPaRE Curriculum, Summer Institute will provide you with 

an affordable option for completing them. Graduate students are 

encouraged to attend and can register at a reduced rate! For those 

who are already PREPaRE certified, the Summer Institute will 

provide you with the opportunity to complete the Trainer of Trainers workshops, so you can go 

back and schedule Workshop 1 and 2 trainings in your District. If you have not already done so, 

mark your calendars for the 27th Annual Convention, which will be on October 22-24, 2019. 

This year we will be in Houston at the Westin Galleria. 

 

Thank you for being loyal members of TASP. Without you, TASP would not be able to advocate 

for the profession. The 2019 legislative session has started, and there are a number of bills that 

relate to LSSPs. HB 4454 would require the State Board of Education to adopt standards for 

social and emotional learning. SB 17 would allow licensed mental health professionals to deny 

service to LGBTQ individuals due to religious preferences. SB 11 would add LSSPs to the loan 

forgiveness program. The leadership of TASP, specifically Cassandra Hulsey, TASP’s Govern-

ment and Public Relations Representative, is doing everything possible to ensure that bills 

adopted have a positive impact on our work and our students.   

 

TASP needs the support of all LSSPs during this crucial time. Continue to encourage your col-

leagues who are not currently TASP members to consider joining. We are only as strong as our 

membership, so let us work together to ensure that every LSSP in Area III is a member of 

TASP. Please contact me if there is anything I can do to assist you in your efforts to recruit 

your colleagues as new members. 

David Kahn 
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Area IV Update 
 

The end of the school year is upon us! For many of us, this brings 

mixed emotions of joy and panic. It is also that time of year when we 

begin to think about professional development (now that we actually 

have time to go!). Our Region 13 service center always has good offer-

ings through Hill Country Summer Institute on a variety of topics. If 

you are interested in developing your crisis preparedness and re-

sponse skills, I encourage you to check out TASP’s Summer Institute 

as well. TASP will be offering PREPaRE Workshop 1, Workshop 2, 

and Trainer of Trainers sessions. These trainings are great not only 

for LSSPs, but for your whole campus crisis team! 
 

Although many of us are focused on attending professional develop-

ment over the summer, have you considered offering your own train-

ing? Many districts provide PD opportunities to teachers and admin-

istrators prior to the new school year, and often look to experts among their own staff. Feeling 

frustrated with the quality of referrals you are receiving from your campus? Why not offer to 

provide a training to teachers or intervention teams on special education eligibility require-

ments? Have you been reading up on best practices for campus-wide behavioral intervention? 

Why not offer to provide a training to share the things you’ve learned? Not only can this im-

prove your work experience (by providing school staff with knowledge about special education, 

intervention, etc.), it also increases your visibility as a LSSP, in a role other than testing, and 

promotes the profession!  
 

Whether you are attending PD, providing PD, or both, I wish you all a strong finish to the 

school year and launch into summer! 
 

Cassandra Hulsey 

Area V Update 
 

This school year has been one of the most challenging in recent memory for many of us. The 

unique challenges we, as LSSPs, have faced can make it difficult for some of us to recognize the 

impact that we still have on the lives of children. We all know someone who continues to push 

through this difficult climate with positivity. Or perhaps you know an LSSP who takes a crea-

tive approach to helping students in spite of the increasing demands of the profession. The 

TASP Board wants to recognize the work that many TASP mem-

bers are doing across the state. We recently posted a nomination 

form on Facebook where you can nominate a TASP member for 

the great things they do. Selected members will be featured and 

recognized on our Facebook page. Let us honor the many wonder-

ful LSSPs in Area V that go above and beyond the call!  

As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to message 

me at area5@txasp.org.   
 

Jessica Greve 

mailto:area5@txasp.org
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Area VI Update 
 

I hope that this newsletter finds you all well as we near the end of 

the 2018-2019 school year. I cannot believe that we are rounding the 

final curve and have almost made it. Hang in there… you have got 

this!   

Your TASP Executive Board met in San Antonio at the beginning of 

April and it sounds like LSSPs are all feeling the same pains across 

the state when it comes to feeling overworked with little relief in 

sight. I hope that you all take some comfort in knowing that TASP 

Board Members and other school psychologists are advocating for 

our profession in Austin. We want mental health to be considered a priority in our schools, and 

we want our legislators to have no question in their minds that school psychologists are the 

mental health experts in the school setting. Please continue to let your legislators know that 

you support this effort!   

Crisis response continues to be of major concern for schools, so TASP will be offering PREPaRE 

training at the TASP Summer Institute. We hope that you will join us this summer in Houston 

for these valuable trainings. Thank you all for your tireless service to our students and teachers 

each and every day. We appreciate you! 

Christy Chapman 
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TASP Election – Call for Nominations 

The TASP Nominations Committee is currently accepting nominations for our 2019 elections 

cycle. Details for the following TASP Board positions can be found below. Please consider devel-

oping your applications/nominations as soon as possible, as the deadline to submit nomina-

tions and complete materials is Sunday, September 8, 2019. You may nominate yourself 

or anyone you think is qualified. If you are interested in any of the positions listed below, please 

contact Thomas Schanding, Past President and chair of the Nominations Committee, at 

pastpresident@txasp.org. If you have any questions about the responsibilities of any of these 

positions, you may also contact any of the current TASP Board members for further infor-

mation.  

The following is a list of the positions open for nomination, as well as the duties as set forth in 

the TASP bylaws:  

President-Elect (3-year commitment): The President-Elect shall:  

1. Serve as an officer and member of the Board.  

2. Serve as chairperson of the Board in the absence of the President.  

3. Consult regularly with the President regarding Association activities to ensure continuity 

and smooth transitions between terms of office.  

4. Succeed the President according to the Constitution.  

5. Assist the President, as assigned, in working with committees and implementing Association 

activities.  

6. Serve on the Convention Planning Committee.  

(Note: The President-elect is primarily responsible for selecting speakers for the TASP Fall 

Convention)  
 

Treasurer-Elect (2-year commitment): The Treasurer-Elect shall:  

1. Serve as an officer and member of the Board.  

2. Assist the Treasurer in maintaining records of financial transactions and financial status of 

the Association.  

3. Assist the Treasurer in preparing and submitting copies of financial reports to the Board at 

meetings.  

4. Assist the Treasurer in providing written financial summary reports and budget information 

to the Association general membership on at least an annual basis.  

5. Assist the Treasurer by taking assigned responsibility for signing all vouchers for payments 

made by the Association.  

6. Assist the Treasurer in maintaining a tax exempt account number for the Association and 

supervise the use of this.  

7. Assist the Treasurer in collecting and accounting for all monies accrued by the Association.  

8. Assist the Treasurer in recommending financial policies and procedures, and propose chang-

es in the financial matters of the Association as needed.  



19 

9. Serve as a member of the Financial Advisory Committee. 
 

Secretary (2-year commitment): The Secretary shall:  

1. Serve as an officer and member of the Board.  

2. Maintain written record of the minutes of each meeting of the Executive Board and official 

business meetings of the Association. 

3. Prepare and submit copies of such records for the Executive Board members. 

4. Maintain records of official activities and information of the Association. 

5. Assist the President, as assigned, in handling correspondence and disseminating infor-

mation. 

6. Supervise the maintenance of a current mailing list of the Executive Board and the general 

membership. 

7. Maintain the necessary supplies and materials for the duties of this office with expenses ap-

proved by the Executive Board and the Treasurer of the Association. 

8. Serve as an ex-officio member of the membership committee. 
 

Area II (ESC 18 Midland // ESC 19 El Paso)  

Area IV (ESC 6 - Huntsville // ESC 12 - Waco // ESC 13 - Austin)  

Area VI (ESC 9 – Wichita Falls // ESC 14 – Abilene // ESC 16 – Amarillo // ESC 17 – Lub-

bock)  

Area Representatives (2-year commitment) shall:  

1. Serve as members of the Board.  

2. Make recommendations to the Board in matters concerning the professional needs and opin-

ions of the members in his or her geographical region of the state.  

3. Provide information regarding the activities of the Association to members and other inter-

ested professionals within the region.  

4. Assist the President as assigned in working with committees and implementing, Association 

activities.  

(Note: Area Representatives are based on where an individual works, not where they live.) 
 

Graduate Student Representative (1-year commitment): The graduate student repre-

sentative shall:  

1. Be a student member as defined in the constitution.  

2. Make recommendations to the Board in matters concerning student needs and opinions of the 

student members. 
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Information from the Area Representatives! 

Area Representative Map 

Area I 
Rep: Connie Rodriguez 

area1@txasp.org 

7. Kilgore 

8. Mount Pleasant 

10. Richardson Area II 
Rep: Cammaron Trujillo 

area2@txasp.org 

18. Midland 

19. El Paso 

Area III 
Rep: David Kahn 

area3@txasp.org 

3. Victoria 

4. Houston 

5. Beaumont 

Area IV 
Rep: Cassandra Hulsey 

area4@txasp.org 

6. Huntsville 

12. Waco 

13. Austin 

Area V 
Rep: Jessica Greve 

area5@txasp.org 

1. Edinburg 

2. Corpus Christi 

15. San Angelo 

20. San Antonio 

Area VI 
Rep: Kassi Lopez 

area6@txasp.org 

9. Wichita Falls 

14. Abilene 

16. Amarillo 

17. Lubbock 
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Call for Award Nominations 
Do you know an LSSP who deserves to be recognized? The Texas Association of School Psycholo-

gists is seeking nominations for this year’s awards and honors, which will be presented at the 

annual Fall Convention in October 2019.   

If you have a colleague that provides excellent school-based mental health services or has signif-

icantly contributed to the profession, you may consider nominating them for one of the follow-

ing: 

Outstanding School Psychologist Award (Specialist and Doctoral Level) 

Outstanding Graduate Student (Specialist and Doctoral Level) 

Outstanding Service to the Profession of School Psychology 

TASP also wants to recognize an exemplar school district that is providing superior school psy-

chological services. If your district supports a comprehensive model of practice, consider nomi-

nating it for the Outstanding Delivery of School Psychological Services award. 

Nomination links will be posted soon and all entries will need to be by submitted by Septem-

ber 1, 2019, via http://www.txasp.org/awards-honors.  
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Ethical Eddie 

Dear Eddie, 

As my birthday is next month, I am preparing to renew my LSSP license. I am having a disa-

greement with a colleague and we decided to contact you to settle the debate. I say that I can 

count a course that I teach at the local community college on issues related to diversity for men-

tal health providers each time I teach the course and my colleague says that I can only count 

that toward my professional development requirements one time. I maintain that I can count 

the course in each year that I teach it. What say you? Also, why do we do this anyway? In other 

states, school psychologists get credentialed for life and do not have to worry about all this 

counting of hours. 

PD for Me 

Dear PD, 

Well, there is a lot to unpack there, so let us start with the most important part: School Psy-

chologists are ethically obliged to continue to engage in professional growth, no matter if the 

state credentialing/licensing agency requires it or not. The NASP Principles for Professional 

Ethics states: 

Standard II.1.4 School psychologists engage in 

continuing professional development. They remain 

current regarding developments in research, train-

ing, and professional practices that benefit chil-

dren, families, and schools. They also understand 

that professional skill development beyond that of 

the novice practitioner requires well-planned con-

tinuing professional development and professional 

supervision. 

So, this is the reason that we engage in profes-

sional development activities. We have an obliga-

tion to not only maintain our skills but to improve 

and continue to develop our skills so that we can 

ensure that those we serve are receiving the high-

est quality school psychological services.  

With regard to your specific question about count-

ing and reporting hours for LSSP license renewal, 

the TSBEP board rules related to CPD and renew-

al state the following (specific reference to teach-

ing of a course is highlighted): 

461.11. Professional Development.  

a) Requirements. All licensees of the Board are ob-

ligated to continue their professional education by 

completing a minimum of 20 hours of professional 
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development during each year that they hold a license from the Board regardless of the number 

of separate licenses held by the licensee. Of these 20 hours, all licensees must complete a mini-

mum of three hours of professional development per year in the areas of ethics, the Board's Rules 

of Conduct, or professional responsibility, and a minimum of three hours in the area of cultural 

diversity (these include, but are not limited to age, disability, ethnicity, gender, gender identity, 

language, national origin, race, religion, culture, sexual orientation, and social economic status). 

(b) Relevancy. All professional development hours must be directly related to the practice of psy-

chology. The Board shall make the determination as to whether the activity or publication 

claimed by the licensee is directly related to the practice of psychology. In order to establish rele-

vancy to the practice of psychology, the Board may require a licensee to produce, in addition to 

the documentation required by subsection (d) of this section, course descriptions, conference cata-

logs and syllabi, or other material as warranted by the circumstances. The Board does not preap-

prove professional development credit. The Board shall not allow professional development cred-

it for personal psychotherapy, workshops for personal growth, the provision of services to profes-

sional associations by a licensee, foreign language courses, or computer training classes.  

(c) Professional development.  

(1) Required hours may be obtained by participating in one or more of the following activi-

ties, provided that the specific activity may not be used for credit more than once:  

(A) attendance or participation in a formal professional development activity for 

which professional development hours have been preassigned by a provider;  

(B) teaching or attendance as an officially enrolled student in a graduate level 

course in psychology at a regionally accredited institution of higher education;  

(C) presentation of a program or workshop; and  

(D) authoring or editing publications.  

(2) Providers include:  

(A) national, regional, state, or local psychological associations; public school dis-

tricts; regional service centers for public school districts; state or federal agencies; or psy-

chology programs, or counseling centers which host accredited psychology training pro-

grams, at regionally accredited institutions of higher education; or  

(B) other formally organized groups providing professional development that is di-

rectly related to the practice of psychology. Examples of such providers include: public or 

private institutions, professional associations, and training institutes devoted to the study 

or practice of particular areas or fields of psychology; and professional associations relat-

ing to other mental health professions such as psychiatry, counseling, or social work.  

(3) At least half (10) of the required 20 hours of professional development must be ob-

tained from or endorsed by a provider listed in subsection (c)(2)(A) of this section.  

(4) Credits will be provided as follows:  

(A) For attendance at formal professional development activities, the number of 

hours preassigned by the provider.  

(B) For teaching or attendance of a graduate level psychology course, four hours per 
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credit hour. A particular course may not be taught or attended by a licensee for profession-

al development credit more than once.  

(C) For presentations of workshops or programs, three hours for each hour actually 

presented, for a maximum of six hours per year. A particular workshop or presentation 

topic may not be utilized for professional development credit more than once.  

(D) For publications, eight hours for authoring or co-authoring a book; six hours for 

editing a book; four hours for authoring a published article or book chapter. A maximum 

credit of eight hours for publication is permitted for any one year.  

(5) Professional development hours must have been obtained during the 12 months prior 

to the renewal period for which they are submitted. If the hours were obtained during the 

license renewal month and are not needed for compliance for that year, they may be sub-

mitted the following year to meet that year's professional development requirements. A 

professional development certificate may not be considered towards fulfilling the require-

ments for more than one renewal year.  

So, I must concur with your colleague that teaching a course (note: the rules state that the 

course must be a graduate level course specifically relevant to the profession), can only be 

counted one time toward the continuing professional development renewal requirements.  

Remember to keep track of all your documentation for five years, just in case you are asked to 

produce it. In general, I hope that you use the requirement for licensure to meet your ethical 

obligation to continue to develop competence in order to provide the very best practices for chil-

dren and schools. 

Ethically, 

Eddie 

 

          

 

Texas State University offers a Specialist in School Psychology (SSP) degree in school  

psychology, approved by the National Association of School Psychologists (NASP) and  

accredited by the International School Psychology Association (ISPA). 

The Texas State School Psychology program is one of the oldest school psychology programs in the state of Texas and endorses 
the scientist-practitioner training model. Texas State offers advanced training opportunities in the recognition and diagnosis of 
autism spectrum disorders as well as advanced training opportunities in bilingual school psychology. The deadline for apply-

ing to the school psychology program at Texas State University is mid-February. Application information may be found at: 
http://www.txstate.edu/clas/schoolpsychology/Admissions-Information.html 

 

For more information, please contact: Paul B. Jantz, Ph.D. 

Pj16@txstate.edu  

Coordinator, School Psychology Program 

http://www.txstate.edu/clas/schoolpsychology/Admissions-Information.html
mailto:Pj16@txstate.edu
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Research and Practice in the Schools: 

The Official Journal of the Texas Association 

of School Psychologists 
 

Journal Update 
 

 

We are pleased to announce that the sixth issue of Research and Prac-

tice in the Schools has been published! No matter the nature and set-

ting of your practice, we hope that this collection of articles will offer 

something relevant and useful to you. Please pay particular attention 

to the first article in this issue, which is based on information present-

ed at the 2018 TASP Annual Convention in Dallas and addresses the 

shortage of school psychologists in Texas, salaries in different regions 

of the state, and similar data of interest to our membership. All jour-

nal issues can be accessed on the TASP website: http://www.txasp.org/

tasp-journal. 

 

We welcome manuscripts from school psychologists working in a varie-

ty of settings. Submissions can include original empirical research, 

theoretical or conceptual articles, test reviews, book reviews, and soft-

ware reviews. If you would like to submit a manuscript for publication consideration, please 

email jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu or see the latest issue for the Instructions for Authors.  

 

Call for Special Issue Proposals:  

 

Are you interested in proposing a special issue of the journal? Perhaps an issue on crisis inter-

vention, assessment of emotional disturbance, or training/supervision in school psychology? If 

so, please let us know about your ideas. Special issues will include collections of papers related 

to some cohesive theme in the field of School Psychology, and will be edited by Guest Editors 

who will take the lead in soliciting contributions and coordinating the peer review process. In 

addition to special issues that focus on research and scholarship in School Psychology, we wel-

come special issues that cover important practical and applied issues in the field.  

 

Special issue proposals should include a brief description of the theme to be covered by the is-

sue, approximate number of articles to be included, qualifications and expertise of those who 

will serve as Guest Editors of the issue, and a plan for soliciting manuscripts and conducting 

the reviews. Proposals for special issues, and questions about the process, should be sent to jere-

my.sullivan@utsa.edu. 

 

Thanks to all who have contributed to the continuing evolution of Research and Practice in the 

Schools. If you have any questions or feedback about the journal, please email jere-

my.sullivan@utsa.edu or aeherna8@uiwtx.edu. 

Jeremy Sullivan and Art Hernandez 
Editors, Research and Practice in the Schools 

http://www.txasp.org/tasp-journal
http://www.txasp.org/tasp-journal
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:aeherna8@uiwtx.edu
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The Texas School Psychologist is published four times a year. Articles, announcements, advertising, 
employment notices, and letters should be submitted to: 

The Editor:       Graduate Assistant Editor: 

Daniel McCleary, Ph.D., LP., LSSP, NCSP  Brittany McCreary 

2100 N. Raguet, Human Services Building  2100 N. Raguet, Human Services Building 

PO Box 13019 SFASU     Nacogdoches, TX 75962 

Nacogdoches, TX 75962 

newsletter@txasp.org 

 
Advertising Policy 

The publication of any advertisement by the Texas Association of School Psychologists Newsletter is 
neither an endorsement of the advertiser, nor of the products or services advertised. TASP is not 
responsible for any claims made in an advertisement. Advertisers may not, without prior consent, 
incorporate in a subsequent advertisement or promotional piece the fact that a product or service 
has been advertised in the TASP newsletter.  

The TASP newsletter is published to enhance communication among school psychologists in a man-
ner that advances the general purpose of the Texas Association of School Psychologists. The accept-
ability of an ad for publication is based upon legal, social, professional, and ethical considerations. 
All advertising must be in keeping with the generally scholarly, and/or professional nature of the 
publication. Thus, TASP reserves the right to unilaterally reject, omit, or cancel advertising which 
it deems not to be in the best interest of the scholarly and professional objectives of the Association, 
and/or not in keeping with appropriate professional tone, content, or appearance. In addition, the 
Association reserves the right to refuse advertising submitted for the purpose of airing either side of 
controversial social or professional issues. 

Permission is granted to all other school psychology associations’ newsletters to reproduce any arti-
cle, providing the original source and author are credited. 

Camera ready artwork or Employment Notices must be received prior to deadline date for desired 
publication. Contact TASP at newsletter@txasp.org 
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From the NASP Resource adopted by the TASP Executive Board August 2014 
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